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Lions 
 

This month has been very busy with a lot of service impact given to some much-needed communities in 
our district. Fires and droughts have been the centre of attention, we have a hard-working team from  
cabinet and local clubs who have helped with first response to much needed locals. 
 

Thank you to all those who have and are still helping especially the Lions club of Tenterfield who have not 
only fed locals but also helped distribute feed for the animals which came from The Australian Lions   
Foundation. There have been a whopping 48 Trailor loads delivered this month to Tenterfield.  
 

Thank You (ALF) Australian Lions Foundation for your support. Just remember if you want to help, why not 
support by donating to our own foundation ALF who helps whenever there is a need. 
 

By now you have heard a couple of projects in our multiple District. What are they? What are they about? 
I will touch briefly on the two major ones and this issue will inform you of more. 

GMA (Global Membership Approach) 
 

This is a strategic 5-year plan for our district which started in the last term of our lion’s year and 
now we are in phase two. Euan Stevens our GMA Lead (District Development Chair) has been 
working on our strategy to move our district forward.  

We as a team sat down last term and asked with a simple survey what are districts STRENGTHS, 
WEAKNESSES, OPPORTUNITIES and THREATS (SWAT Analysis) from this we put together a plan 
of action to make sure we meet our overall goal.  

We ask our clubs to take that extra time and sit down with your club members 
and do a SWAT Analysis with your club. Try it you will be surprised with the      
answers. 

Next Stage is to put some tasks in action so the plan can work. We are currently working on 
these tasks, but we need your help we need a member of each club or zone to put up their hand 
to help with coming up and delivering these tasks to our district. If that is you, please feel free 
to contact Euan Stevens or anyone on the GAT Team to get your name on our list.  

 

Just remember we need to work as a team together to move forward.  
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 BAM ( Big Audacious Mission) 
 

At our Convention in Goondiwindi last month International Director Tim Irvine asked 
the conventioneers if they knew about BAM and I was amazed to see there were a lot 
of Lions who didn’t know what it was, so I have put together this issue to give you an 
insight on BAM.  

 

BAM is a goal for Australian Lions to reach 30,000 members by the year 2030 and 
50,000 members by the year 2050. Can this be achieved you ask! Well yes it can, very 
simple all that needs to happen is an increase of members per club by +1. +1 you ask? 
That means your club needs to increase its membership by 1 each year therefore if your 
club loses 2 members your club need to find 2+1 = 3 new members in the lion’s year. 
Easy right? Not really you say, well look at why we are losing members and ask your-
selves what we are doing to retain these member/s. Not gaining any new members ask 
yourselves why?  

If you feel that you need help, why not ask our membership team on Cabinet to assist 
with your club membership retention and membership drive. Michael MacDonald our 
retention chairperson is well equipped to assist. Our Membership Chairperson Kerry 
Kilpatrick can assist your club on ways to recruit new members.  

I would like to welcome Greg Woodard to our team as our Leo Coordinator. Greg has been involved with 
MORETON BAY BOYS COLLEGE Leos and is doing some amazing things with the Leo team and is passionate 
with supporting our Leos in our district. If you have any questions or need some advice, please feel free to 
contact him. 
 

I would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a great month in December selling lots and lots of cakes 
and puddings. Remember to brand your items as this would be a great time to promote your Lions Club to 
your community. 

 

Thank you. 

DG Savva 
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International President Medal 
Congratulations to PDG Lesley Lyons on being awarded the International 

President Medal. 

 

DG Savva awarding the International President Medal to PDG Lesley Lyons at the Cabinet Meeting in November 2023. 

Dr Patti Hill                 
Lions International President 2023-24 
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Dr Patti Hill’s Four  Priorities 

        By Lion Therese Bruning 

 November 2023 
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THE LIONS CLUB 

OF WARWICK  &   

LIONS CLUB OF 

STANTHORPE 

SERVE FOOD TO 

THE AMAZING 

VOLUNTEERS. 
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The Lions are well 

known to be Sausage 

Sizzle Experts! 
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MORETON  Bay College Leo Club 

By Lion Greg Woodward  
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GRIFFITH UNIVERSITY LIONS CLUB 

Griffith University Lions Club held their 
fundraising Event at Sunnybank Theatre 
Sat 25th Nov and would like to thank 
the Lions members from other clubs 
who came along and supported our 
club. 
  It was a very entertaining play “Red 
Riding Hood Villains Revenge”, followed 
by a huge draw of Raffle prizes with 
profits from the day going to our next 
Community Project for the Village    
Avenue Community Centre at Coopers 
Plains.  

PDG Ian Bruning presented Past President Lion 
Heidi Perrett with the J.D.Richardson Award. 

Peace Poster competition from Coopers Plains Primary School is 
our Club Winner.  Moving on to the District Level 

Our Lions Krafters Group have been a busy bunch right up to the end with nearly 
200 Christmas Items being made to be distributed to Meals on Wheels clients at 
Sunnybank and Acacia Ridge this festive season.  

THANK YOU 
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The Lions Club 

of  Capalaba 
joined up with Park Run 

for Lap the Map and 

gave out cold water 

bottles to all the       

runners/ walkers. 

Club President Karen 

and Zone Chair Peter       

assisted Brisbane      

Chinese Lions at the 

Lap the Map project on 

Sunday at Minninppi 

Greater Mount 

Gravatt –              

Mansfield Lions   
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Thank You Letter                                            

OPERATION FRIENDSHIP 

 November 2023 

Thank you for a lovely stay with you host families in Operation Friendship 2023 

We thoroughly enjoyed it. You took good care of us. You showed us your area, both as Lions and as your local 

area in general. 

It was very interesting to hear about your Lion's activities, and where we participated in meetings or saw activi-

ties in progress, we were warmly welcomed. Thank you. 

Participating in Convention 2023 was a great experience. The Lions part itself was as it was. A little different 

but pretty much the same as in Denmark. The flag march through Goondiwindi was a highlight. The three guest 

speakers were very exciting. Incredible commitment. Lottery and auction were also new things. Friday is a cozy 

welcome with shared dining and entertainment. We don't do that in Denmark either. 

There was full throttle at Saturday's party. Right from the welcome drink at DG to the entire event in general. 

We had the best experiences with you guests. Welcome events, meetings in clubs, meetings with committed 

Lions members and you showed us some of what Australia is all about. Golf clubs, Soldiers clubs etc. exciting 

places in the local areas, and not least what Australia is built on. Each of you has a very special story. 

We met people who came from, or had ancestors who immigrated to Australia from, among others, Denmark, 

England, Scotland, Ireland, Holland, Germany, Spain, Greece, Kenya and China. A wonderful interaction, where 

we got the feeling of a society that does not look at where you come from, but what you bring and offer.  

We haven't come home yet. We are in Copenhagen visiting our grand with his family. When we get home and 

take stock of everything that has happened in the 7 weeks we have been away, we will start making a small 

report on our visit to you. 

It will be sent to all of you. 

We repeat that we would like to see each family as guests in our home (not all families at once). Give us an 

email about when you would like to visit. We must do everything to make it possible. And pass it on to Lions 

who might want to join an Operation Friendship visit.  

We would like to ask you to greet all the lovely people, we have met during our stay, and thank them for taking 

the time to welcome us. Someone took us around and showed us interesting places in your areas. Thank you. 

Once again, thank you for a lovely stay with each of you.  

Thank you for the beautiful gifts. 

With the best and most loving Lions greetings 

Conny & Vagn Bach 
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Dear All 

Thank you very much for a lovely                  
Operation Friendship stay with you in 2023. 

Special thanks to Kent and Jo for hosting the 
entire program. 

With best wishes to all of you and your family 
for the coming Christmas and a happy New 
Year. 

Love 

Conny and Vagn 

OPERATION FRIENDSHIP 
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PHYSICAL ACTIVITY 
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 Bunnings - Lions Awareness Day 

 Have you booked your space? 
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MD Convention 'Tropical Bliss' Darwin 2024 
A message from 72nd MD Convention 2024 Darwin Chairperson, Delma Swan: 

 

Before you bring out your winter woollies next year, come and enjoy a ‘Tropical Bliss’   
Convention to be held in Darwin in May 2024.  
 
Our team is working hard to ensure your Convention will be both relaxing and enjoyable. 
And you will experience the vibrancy of a city in the Dry Season, enjoy the many outdoor 
functions that take place at this time of year and visit any of a host of locations. You will 
not want to miss it! 
 
The month of May is the beginning of Darwin’s tourist season and Tourism NT have        
Indicated that early bookings for accommodation bookings is a must. We’re also advised 
that flights are not expected to be getting cheaper.  
 
So – if you don’t want to be disappointed, ensure you get cracking with your bookings to 
this amazing destination, enjoy the beautiful sunsets, multicultural environment and its 
many entertainment opportunities - but especially don’t miss the Lion’s ‘Tropical Bliss’ 
Convention.  

 

JULY 2023 

      

INCORRECT EMAIL ADDRESS 

MD Convention 2024 

November 2023 
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INCORRECT EMAIL ADDRESS 

INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 

November 2023 

For any Lions or Leos in Australia who 

have never attended a National or      

International Convention, LCICON24 in 

Melbourne is the perfect time to do so. 

MELBOURNE 2024 
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INCORRECT EMAIL ADDRESS 

201Q1 District Convention 

November 2023 

Welcome to Casino nestled in the beautiful Richmond Valley. 

Casino is located on the Richmond River. 

It has a large number of interesting historic buildings, particularly in Walker and Barker 
Streets, which range from Victorian times through to the Art Deco era of the 1930s.  

Today Casino calls itself 'The Beef Capital'.  

With a population of around 12,000 it is a thriving rural center that relies heavily on the 
region's cattle industry combined with the local timber industry.  

To appreciate the scale of the local cattle industry the Northern Rivers Livestock Ex-
change is the largest saleyard in northern New South Wales. 

Casino is the gateway to the Australian bush, with access to the national parks of the 
northern tablelands Granite Belt, via the Great Dividing Range to the west, where you'll 
find many of the region's wilderness retreats. 

This is the country beyond the coast, and some say, "the Real Australia". 

Updates and further details will be made available on the Lions 

201Q1 District Website   lions201q1.org.au 

https://www.bigvolcano.com.au/natural/gondwana.htm#Gibraltar
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